

TO: All SBC Residents and Family Members

FROM: Gail Chase

DATE: November 10, 2020

RE: COVID-19 /Coronavirus Update #48

As we have promised to remain transparent throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, we are writing to inform you that a Sarasota Bay Club Independent Living resident has tested positive for COVID-19 today. Out of an abundance of caution, this resident has been at the request of her physician, transported to Sarasota Memorial Hospital.

Contact tracing has been conducted and all residents identified with possible exposure, <u>per CDC guidelines</u>, have been informed, tested and will self-isolate until their test results are received as negative. Additionally, the Department of Health has been notified of our positive case.

All staff continue to follow best practice infection control procedures and wear masks at all times. All high-use areas continue to be cleaned with antibacterial/antiviral disinfectant on a routine basis.

It is important that you continue to strictly adhere to the protocols that we have in place. Continue to wear your masks when outside of your condo, continue to report any sickness or temperatures above 99.6, continue to monitor out-of-state travel and out-of-state visitors and continue to monitor in-state travel in those counties that have a positivity rate higher than 10%.

Vigilance is still the key to maintaining our safety.

We want to assure you that the health and safety of all residents and staff remains our top priority and we will continue to keep you informed as we work through this process. If you have any question or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.

GC:ljm